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Dear Parents / Carers
I am pleased to inform you that on Monday the school governors and I appointed our new Deputy head, who will start with us in September. After a very long and challenging day for all the candidates, Mrs Kelly Barge was offered the position. It was a hard decision as we had a very strong field and I felt I could have personally worked with all the candidates. Mrs Barge has teaching experience across the whole of the primary phase and will bring many strengths, new ideas and complete commitment to our school. I very much look forward to working with her. As yet I have not decided which class she will be teaching in. This is something where there are a number of factors for me to consider and I will be informing you of this after May half term. 
Post Ofsted improvement: In my previous newsletter I did say I would inform you of some of the work which is taking place in school to address the recommendations made by the inspector. 
I have been meeting regularly with someone from the Local Authority focussing on the areas for development. We have carried out observations in classes and worked on the School Improvement Plan – which I wrote following Ofsted. This has also been shared with Governors and all staff. The local authority is happy that the school is moving in the right direction and the visits will now be termly. 
Our English co-ordinator has been working alongside the chair of our governors’ improvement group, carrying out observations, giving feedback to staff, talking to children and book scrutinies. 
All staff have had input in staff meetings on improving spelling, handwriting and writing across the curriculum. 
I have put a set of non-negotiables in classes of things which I expect to see in teaching and learning across the school. I am carrying out lots of drop-in observations along with longer observations with a direct focus. 
Pupil progress meeting have taken place – where all year groups were looked at by Senior Leaders and discussions surrounding the children had with the staff. Any actions from these meetings have been put into plans. 
Governors are about to commence on their full review after the holidays. 
All staff are all fully committed to moving the school forward and are positive in the way they are dealing with this following our inspection. The children at St Gregory’s are extremely fortunate to have such enthusiastic teachers who really do have the children’s best interest at heart. 
I will continue to update you as we move along. As always, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask. 
Marnhull 12k Sunday 9th April If you haven’t already done so please sign up for the race. Many people are working extremely hard behind the scenes to make this a very special and fun event. Don’t forget there is also a children’s race.  
End of term – Friday 7th
Children back to school – Tuesday 25th April 
Can I take this opportunity to wish you all a happy Easter and just reiterate what a pleasure it is to work here at St Gregory’s with such amazing children and supportive adults. 
With my best wishes
Debbie Field





























“I have come that they may have life, life in all its’ fullness”      John 10:10
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